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PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 11, 2007

Mayors Conference Room City Hall

Anchorage Alaska

ATTENDANCE
Karen Cameron

Preycous Council

Michelle Weston

Mark Mew

Gardner Cobb

Ray Faust

Sam O’Connor

Sandy Christensen, Clerk

Absent and Excused

Lynda Zaugg

Sharon Chamard

Tony Piper

Jim Hubbard

Heather Handyside

Meeting called to order by Vice Chair Sam O’Connor at 6:18 pm.
Meeting Minutes of previous April Meeting approved with corrections by Mark Mew and seconded by Sam O’Connor.

PRESENTATIONS
GARDNER COBB, ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT CAPTAIN 

     Captain Cobb reports that there has been a tremendous amount of training and resources put into preparations for the International Whaling Conference. The upcoming Memorial Day Holiday Weekend is of particular concern to the Department and measures have been taken for extra preparation for this.

     Capt. Cobb notes that lately Gang Activity in the City has been relatively low; however the upcoming warmer weather may bring an increase to this activity as more members will be spending their time outdoors.
     Capt. Cobb states the Intel Unit is up and running and producing many Arrest and in the next few months we’ll see even more changes to the Unit.

     Capt. Cobb states he looks forward to possible Grants for “Year Round Traffic Control” possibly in the next year along with the usual “School Zone” and “Holiday Traffic” type Grants.

     In conclusion, Capt. William Miller has provided the committee information whereas he has been working with the Downtown Business Partnerships and that Thefts and Burglaries have not risen due to their attention in the area. Sam O’Conner asked the question if the incidents of Sexual Assault have increased and was told that per Captain Miller the Vice Unit is present in the Bar areas on a regular basis, thus deterring this type of Crime there.

MARK MEW, ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

     Mark Mew states that he is working on finding an “off site staging area” somewhere near downtown during the IWC, should it be needed. Mr. Mew states he has a couple of locations in mind such as Clark Junior High School in case large groups of Safety Personnel need to Stage and respond to Downtown problems with the International Whaling Conference. Mr. Mew also states he will check into the status of his personnel regarding the possibility of them working 12 hour shifts during the conference. Mr. Mew states he will check into the Procurement issue regarding the Student Nutrition Program whose contract bidding rules are currently under scrutiny.
MICHELLE WESTON, ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
     Michelle Weston states that Propositions Three and Seven Bonds have passed for the Municipality. Ms. Weston states Proposition Three will provide for four more Ambulances and Four Stations will be upgraded thru Proposition Seven and they are Huffman, Spenard, Muldoon and Station One. Ms.Weston notes that Station Four will be vacated for remodeling and its personnel will be moved. Ms.Weston states there is a New Organizational Chart which will move most all personnel to another area of responsibility starting on Monday. This re-organization will add strength and depth to their department. Ms. Weston reports that the Wild Fire Equipment has arrived and is ready for service.  Ms. Weston states this is the last year for the Departments Helicopter Rental Contract.
NEW BUSINESS
Commissioners Preycous Council and Lynda Zaugg are in the process of providing the Mayors Office the letter regarding the Bar Safety Routes for review. 
Dimond Mall Parking Lot Topic has been deferred till next meeting.

Self Defense Statute is being proposed for Legislative changes by DC Ross Plummer.

The Beach Lake Range Site Selection Process was discussed.
“Mayor Begich 2007 Legislative Program on Public Safety: Karen Cameron drafted a letter for Chairperson Lynda Zauggs signature supporting the Municipality’s 2007 Legislative Program on Public Safety, which will be sent to the appropriate Legislators and to the Governor. The letter was unanimously approved.”

NEXT MEETING

Scheduled for May 9th at 6 pm (EOC). Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm

